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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 10th May, 2010, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, Bob Kerr, Ian King and Alistair Pattullo, and Scottish Borders Councillor Vicky Davidson.

[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell and SB Wardens Colin Mitchell and Tom Crosby (until end of item 6), one member of the Press and two members of the public]

Chairman Gordon Edgar reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.

2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillor John Munro and Scottish Borders Councillors Kenneth Gunn (at SBHA meeting) and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 12th April were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: T. Combe).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda  
G. Edgar asked for clarification of the proposed play park development in the Pringle Park.  Cllr. V. Davidson reported that, following a consultation with parents of all schoolchildren, and in cooperation with the young mothers’ group, SBC Parks Dept and Landscape Officer had put forward an outline plan, involving 3 tiered levels for different age groups, gardens, landscaping and seating.  This had been costed at around £400K, but had not been included in SBC’s capital budget, and was not at a stage where a funding bid would be possible.  There was a lack of clarity on the issue of SBC funding a development on Common Good land, but precedents in Peebles (Hay Lodge Park play equipment, and the new primary school at Neidpath Grazings) suggested this should not be a problem.  An all-weather pitch for the adjacent High School playing fields will be included in the next SBC 5 year spending plans.

5) Declarations of interest – none.
6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police
PC L. Shiell reported on 14 crimes recorded, and 10 crimes solved, during April.  Year to date figures showed a decrease in reported crime and an increase in solved crimes compared to the previous year.  The crimes recorded included 1 assault, 4 drug-related offences, 1 offensive weapons offence and various others.    Many youths had been spoken to, and some alcohol confiscated, under Operation Gazelle.

(b) SB Wardens
SB Wardens reported on receiving 9 complaints during April (7 dog fouling, 1 unruly youths and 1 infestation of rats).  An untaxed car was reported to the police for action.  No dog fouling tickets had been issued, but their patrols were believed to be having a deterrent effect, with a large number of “pick-ups” observed, and varying routes and times were being used to try to catch offenders.   A concern was raised about dog owners picking up dog dirt, then dumping the bag in a hedge or garden.  If caught, this could lead to a fine of £40 for fouling and £50 for littering.   T. Combe reported that there is still a problem of rats (probably displaced from the Bog Park by current ground works there);  the Wardens agreed to call in the Environmental Health Officer to investigate further.   A clean-up, with a skip for bulky items, was suggested for the Roberts Avenue area.

OPEN FORUM 

(a) Dougie Purves raised several issues:

a. the lack of a boundary fence around the green space (raised at last meeting);  V. Davidson will arrange a site visit;

b. corrected the report of a lengthy delay in clearing snow and ice from the silver bridge – the snow and ice was never cleared at all by SBC;

c. once again raised the issue of the lack of an up-to-date tourist brochure;  G. Edgar will pursue this with the Chamber of Trade;

d. asked about Town Centre regeneration funding:  two bids last year were both rejected;  V. Davidson suggested SBC regeneration funding might be used to support a tourist brochure;

e. suggested, if the all-weather pitch cannot be developed at the High School playing fields, a site at Whinfield Road or at Ettrick Park might be suitable alternatives;

f. asked why no road sign or hedge had been erected at Bobby Johnstone Green;

g. asked about plans to replace the swimming pool;  V. Davidson reported that the Sport and Leisure Trust were looking at ways of raising funding for this;

h. stated that the patching on the Stey Brae was inadequate – a complete renovation is required;  several Councillors agreed that the current patching jobs done by SBC are not a cost-effective long term solution to maintenance of roads and walkways;  B. Kerr reported that the new “jet patcher” should improve repairs to potholes;  V. Davidson agreed to find out the cost of the COLAS repair to the footway in Scott’s Place;

i. reported that the missing handrail at the Co-op Steps had not been repaired;  V. Davidson will raise this with Craig Blackie;  and, finally

j. wished “Safe oot, Safe in” to Standard Bearer Gunn.

(b) Lyndsey Henderson asked for action to clear up the mess of derelict buildings and rubbish at neighbouring properties in Mill Street;  V. Davidson agreed to pursue this.

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:   
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	10/00563/LBC: formation of new window, Bridge Park, Old Bridge Road
	M. Linklater
	recommended alternative solution using a Velux window, and that any replacement window should be in timber rather than uPVC

	(ii)
	10/00490/PPP: demolition of disused water tank and erection of dwellinghouse (extension to previous consent 07/00275/OUT)
	Dr & Mrs M A Fenty
	expressed concern that this was a retrospective application, and that the site should be made tidy as soon as possible


(b) Other planning matters:  none
8) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Gunn: not present
(b) Councillor Riddell-Carre:  not present

(c) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) gave apologies for not being able to attend the Standard Bearer’s cheese and wine;

(ii) explained that the wall on The Green is now being replaced on a like for like basis;

(iii) reported that a Flood Protection Scheme leaflet is soon to be distributed to all households in Selkirk and the valleys;  the possibility of lowering the level of St. Mary’s Loch to reduce the likelihood of flooding further downstream is being explored;

(iv) reported that action to install a handrail at the top of The Green is awaiting discussion with the new owner;

(v) agreed to discuss hanging baskets for the Market Place with SBC Parks Department;

(vi) reported no progress on the Priory Path 

9) Common Good Fund Operation – concern was expressed that Smedheugh Farm was still empty after more than a year, and might therefore be deteriorating;  V. Davidson will raise this at the next CGWG meeting.
10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	letter re “Walkers are Welcome” initiative 
	SBC
	G. Edgar to take to the Chamber of Trade for action

	(b)
	letter notifying disabled access survey 
	Borders Disability Forum
	noted

	(c)
	application form for path maintenance grants 2010/11
	SBC
	passed to Selkirk Hill Management Group

	(d)
	pack of leaflets
	SBC Countryside Ranger
	distributed to members

	(e)
	copy of SESPlan DPS
	SESPlan
	to be considered by I. King and any other interested members

	(f)
	notification of SB Energy Fair
	SBC
	noted

	(g)
	letter of thanks for gift
	RB Standard Bearer Douglas Gunn
	warmly welcomed

	(h)
	letter explaining that 1 Tower Street is being offered for lease in the short-term 
	Selkirk Regeneration Company
	noted


11) Reports from Sub-committees and associated groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar reported on current developments: seating at Caulk’s Well (1 bench in memory of Charlie Gorman); investigating disabled access route;  possible restoration of Currie’s Fountain.  Minutes of 5th May meeting received.

(b) Plattling Twinning Group – L. Neil reported on a successful visit by a large group from Selkirk to Plattling last month  

12) Reports from working group

(a) Evening Study Groups – T. Combe reported that groups were going well.
13) Microgeneration Manifesto:  It was agreed to defer a decision whether to endorse, to the next meeting
14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies - none
15) Other business 

(a) ASCC: B. Kerr reported that ASCC are encouraging CCs to put forward proposals for ASCC to forward to all political parties in advance of the 2011 Holyrood election.
(b) Common Riding:  G. Edgar requested that members, not otherwise involved, should meet at 6.30am outside the Victoria Halls to take their part in the Common Riding parade
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Tuesday 22nd June, 2010 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 9pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
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